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May 8, 2020 
 
Iola C. Taylor 
City of Beacon - City Clerk 
One Municipal Plaza 
Suite One 
Beacon, NY 12508 
 

Re: Receipt of Filing of a Local Energy Conservation Construction Code (Local Law No. 02 of 
2020) 
 
Dear Iola Taylor, 
 

This letter is to inform you that on May 7, 2020, the Department of State’s Division of Building 
Standards and Codes, on behalf of the State Fire Prevention and Building Code Council (“the Code 
Council”), received your filing of a copy of the City of Beacon’s Local Law No. 02 of 2020, which 
adopted a Local Energy Conservation Construction Code for the City of Beacon. Based on the 
promulgation or adoption date indicated in your submission (April 20, 2020), the filing was 
received within 30 days after promulgation and adoption.  Therefore, pursuant to Energy Law §11-
109, said local energy conservation construction code may be enforced starting on its stated 
effective date and continuing thereafter until and unless the Code Council determines that said local 
energy conservation construction code is not more restrictive than the new version of the State 
Energy Conservation Construction Code scheduled to take effect on May 12, 2020. Please note, 
however, that your submission to the Division of Building Standards and Codes satisfies the filing 
requirements of Energy Law §11-109(2), but does not constitute a filing of the local law pursuant to 
the Municipal Home Rule Law. It appears that Local Law No. 02 of 2020 was filed with the 
Department of State’s Division of Corporations, State Records, and UCC on April 29, 2020.  The 
effectiveness and enforceability of the City Beacon’s new local energy conservation construction 
code is subject to compliance by the City with the Municipal Home Rule Law and any other 
applicable laws.  

 
If you have any questions, please contact the Code Development Unit at (518) 474-4073 or 

code.development@dos.ny.gov. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Kevin Duerr-Clark, P.E., CEO 
Assistant Director of Code Development 
Division of Building Standards and Codes 
 
CC: Amanda T. Magana, Keane & Beane, P.C. 


